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Staff Report

On March 28, 2002, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) staff Paul M. Aresta met Omnipoint Communications, Inc. (Omnipoint) representative Stephen J. Humes and Amtrak representatives Joe Glass and Ron Klimas off of Ford Drive in Old Saybrook, Connecticut for an inspection of an existing 150-foot monopole tower and associated equipment.  Omnipoint is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that modifications to an existing 104-foot communications tower, owned and operated by Amtrak, would not require a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate).  

In July 2000, Omnipoint was issued a building permit, and shortly thereafter constructed a 150-foot monopole tower to replace an existing 104-foot tall monopole communications tower, owned and operated by Amtrak.  Omnipoint also installed telecommunications equipment on a ten-foot by ten-foot concrete slab at the base of the tower.  The new 150-foot monopole tower is currently owned by Omnipoint.  However, ownership of the 150-foot telecommunications tower would be transferred to Amtrak once Amtrak's proposed antennas are installed on the new tower.  Amtrak would then remove the existing 104-foot communications tower.

Omnipoint installed a platform with six panel antennas mounted at a centerline height of 150 feet above ground level (AGL) on the new 150-foot monopole tower.  Amtrak proposes to mount, pointing downward, two omni-directional whip antennas on the platform at the 150 foot level, and whip antennas, pointing upwards at the 50-foot, 70-foot and 100-foot levels.  Amtrak's antennas are elements of an improved communications infrastructure system, known as "Advanced Train Control".

The original compound for Amtrak's tower and telecommunications equipment measured 28 feet by 48.5 feet.  Omnipoint's proposal expands the existing compound by approximately 242 square feet, a 22-foot by 11-foot area.  The existing eight foot tall chain link fence would be expanded to encompass the new portion of the compound.  The new 150-foot monopole tower and expanded compound area are located within Amtrak's existing right-of-way.  The site is located within a general Business Zoning District, and it is adjacent to an Industrial Zoning District, a Residential Zoning District, and a Shopping Center Business District.     

Omnipoint contends that the 150-foot monopole tower is necessary to support the telecommunications equipment for Omnipoint and Amtrak; is located in an industrial and transportation corridor with existing railroad-related facilities; and would not damage existing scenic, historical, or recreational values in the area.  Omnipoint contends that the proposed replacement of Amtrak's existing 104-foot monopole tower would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect, and therefore would not require a Certificate.
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